
 

Stakeholder Briefing – Issue 45  
Key Messages and links to 15 October 2021 
 
Welcome to Health Education England’s regular stakeholder bulletin. In this bulletin 
we will provide:  

• Latest messages from our Chief Executive 
• COVID-19 latest updates 
• Overview of HEE education and training news  
• An update from your regional office  

Weekly messages from HEE 
Read recent messages from Dr Navina Evans, Chief Executive, HEE: 
 
Reflections one year on 
 
 

HEE COVID-19 latest updates  
We have created a COVID-19 update webpage that provides guidance and 
information from HEE, which applies to all students and trainees. This webpage also 
includes HEE COVID-19 surge guidance.  
 
To keep up to date with plans for medical training recovery, visit HEE COVID-19 
webpages. 
 
Covid-19 Training Recovery Programme  
This week Health Education England (HEE) has published an interim report which 
outlines the approach being taken, across the system, to define, manage and reduce 
the risks to the wellbeing, numbers, and future supply of the medical workforce. 

The purpose of three phases – reset, recover and reform – respectively, has been to: 

• minimise the initial impact of the pandemic on training and progression 
• support trainees and educators with wellbeing and training recovery and  
• lock in the innovations developed during the first two phases, to deliver long-

term improvements in PGME and build future resilience into the medical 
education pipeline.  

As well as outlining the approach being taken to manage the current position, the 
COVID-19 Training Recovery Programme Interim Report also sets out the joint 
commitments for continuing to build upon and embed the progress that has been 
made to facilitate training recovery and secure future improvements to PGME.   

https://www.hee.nhs.uk/news-blogs-events/blogs/i-am-incredibly-proud-my-colleagues-hee-their-work-during-uniquely-difficult-year-0
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/covid-19/covid-19-updates-all-professions-october-2020-onwards
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/covid-19/covid-19-updates-all-professions-october-2020-onwards
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/covid-19/training-recovery-support
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/covid-19/training-recovery-support
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/covid-19/covid-19-training-recovery-programme


 

The pandemic has impacted every trainee differently which is seeing each region 
needing to approach the recovery in a different way based on their local need.  To 
demonstrate the different approaches a catalogue of case studies, that include local 
and regional initiatives to support training recovery and address the learning impact 
of COVID-19 on doctors in training, has been added to the Learning Hub. 

 
New programme to boost critical care workforce launches 
More Nurses and Allied Health Professionals will receive specialist training in critical 
care as a new blended learning package, aimed at strengthening the workforce in 
intensive care units, is rolled out across England. 

Health Education England (HEE) secured £10m to deliver this specialist training 
which will support as many as 10,500 nursing staff to further their careers in critical 
care. It will be delivered as a blended learning course, offering more flexible access 
to participants so they are able to balance commitments such as having a family, 
being a carer or not being able to travel. Read more on the HEE website 

 

We are supporting all professions to 
rapidly grow to meet the needs of patients: 
 
Medical 
Report published on reasons why doctors leave the NHS 
Views of doctors who have stopped practising in the UK, why they left and what 
might encourage them to return has been published and is available on the GMC 
website. You can read Sheona MacLeod’s quote here. 
 
Health Education England launches new medical degree pilot as part of 
Blended Learning programme 
Prospective medical students in England will soon be able to choose to study flexibly 
thanks to a new pilot scheme launched by Health Education England and delivered 
by Queen Mary University of London. Read more here 
 
CLEAR week  
CLEAR is a nationwide programme, supported by HEE, placing clinicians at the 
heart of healthcare decision making and innovation. #CLEARweek will be hosting 
sessions on a range of topics, from deep dives about the unique CLEAR 
methodology, data visualisation and analytics to Wardopoly, special guest speakers 
and networking events. 
 
From 8 – 12 November 2021, the National CLEAR Programme will be hosting a 
week of events, guest speakers, workshops and interactive sessions around 
healthcare activity and workforce redesign. You can find out more and register your 
interest in attending sessions #CLEARweek will be hosting, visit the CLEAR website 
clearprogramme.org.uk   

https://learninghub.nhs.uk/Catalogue/supportingtrainingrecovery
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/news-blogs-events/news/new-programme-boost-critical-care-workforce-launches
https://www.gmc-uk.org/about/what-we-do-and-why/data-and-research/research-and-insight-archive/completing-the-picture-report
https://www.gmc-uk.org/about/what-we-do-and-why/data-and-research/research-and-insight-archive/completing-the-picture-report
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/news-blogs-events/news/report-published-reasons-why-doctors-leave-nhs
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/news-blogs-events/news/health-education-england-launches-new-medical-degree-pilot-part-blended-learning-programme
http://www.clearprogramme.org.uk/


 

 
Nursing and Midwifery  
Nurses and midwives offered an increased incentive to return to practice 
Former nurses and midwives wishing to re-join the Nursing and Midwifery Council 
(NMC) register and return to practice will be offered £1,000 to help with studying and 
living expenses, Health Education England announced today. All information 
required for all routes of Return to Practice are available on the Return to Practice 
Health Careers website. 
 
Workforce and education initiatives 
Training launched for CYP keyworkers supporting people who have a learning 
disability, are autistic or both.  
Read more and access the training here 
 
New Global Learning Opportunities Website 
NHS staff can now find out more about global learning opportunities on a new easy 
to use website. 

The site which was launched on 5 October can be found here https://global-learning-
opportunities.hee.nhs.uk/ and is a one stop shop for information about virtual and 
overseas learning opportunities, providing practical information on what staff can 
contribute and learn, how they can apply and case studies.  

 

Global Learning Opportunities Survey 

Health Education England and Yorkshire and Humber Academic Health Science 
Network (YHAHSN) have teamed up to find out more about those who have 
undertaken an international element to their Health and Care work or course and 
those who would like to.  

A survey has been extended and will now close on October 22nd. Please fill in the 
survey here https://www.sircsurveys.com/f/41576636/e08b/  

 

Global Learning Provision  

Health Education England and Yorkshire and Humber Academic Health Science 
Network (YHAHSN) are working together to gather information from all NHS 
secondary care provider organisations and higher education institutions to 
understand current attitudes toward and provision of global health activities for 
current and future NHS staff.  

A survey has been compiled which will be open until October 22nd and we would be 
grateful if those responsible for global health activities in OD, Business Management 
or HR department take the time to complete it. The survey can be found here: 
https://www.sircsurveys.com/f/41570156/1253/  

https://www.healthcareers.nhs.uk/explore-roles/nursing/returning-nursing/returning-nursing/return-nursing-practice-programme/return-nursing-practice-programme
https://www.healthcareers.nhs.uk/explore-roles/nursing/returning-nursing/returning-nursing/return-nursing-practice-programme/return-nursing-practice-programme
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/news-blogs-events/news/training-launched-cyp-keyworkers-supporting-people-who-have-learning-disability-are-autistic-or-both
https://global-learning-opportunities.hee.nhs.uk/
https://global-learning-opportunities.hee.nhs.uk/
https://www.sircsurveys.com/f/41576636/e08b/
https://www.sircsurveys.com/f/41570156/1253/


 

 

A short course for a big health impact 
Aimed at everyone working or studying in health and care, Health Education England 
has developed a free, 35minute, online health literacy course. Designed for people 
who work regularly with patients, families and carers. The course can help staff and 
students quickly learn easy-to-use techniques to improve communication. As a 
result, patients, families and carers will be able to make better health and wellbeing 
choices. You can read more about the course or access the course directly. 

 

Find out who Freedom to Speak Up Guardian is during Speak Up Month 

October is national Speak Up Month. Speaking up protects patient and is also the 
first step in organisations learning lessons to improve care and treatment.   

Health Education England is encouraging health and care staff and learners to 
ensure they know who their Freedom to Speak Up Guardian is, they can find out by 
visiting the National Guardian’s office website 
https://nationalguardian.org.uk/speaking-up/find-my-ftsu-guardian/  

 

e-Learning for Health 
Keep up to date with all the latest additions to the eLfH platform here.  
 
 
REGIONAL UPDATE 
  
Public Health 

As from 1st October the public health workforce element of Public Health England (PHE) has 
moved to the Office of Health Improvement & Disparities (OHID) in the Department of Health 
& Social Care. PHE has transferred all of its health protection functions into the UK Health 
Security Agency (UKHSA) and its health improvement/healthcare public health functions into 
the Office for Health Improvement and Disparities, NHSE/I and NHS Digital. NHS Test and 
Trace functions will also become part of the UKHSA. 

 

The Human Factors / Ergonomics (Safety Science) for Patient Safety: Level 1 – 
Understanding  

This programme is now live. For further information please view the follow links. 

Patient Safety Bulletin: https://healtheducationengland.sharepoint.com 

Programme: https://portal.e-lfh.org.uk/Component/Details/726907 

Web page: https://www.e-lfh.org.uk/programmes/hfe-for-patient-safety-level-1/ 

 

 

https://library.nhs.uk/nhs-staff-and-learners/our-health-literacy-e-learning-campaign/
https://www.e-lfh.org.uk/programmes/healthliteracy/
https://nationalguardian.org.uk/speaking-up/find-my-ftsu-guardian/
https://www.e-lfh.org.uk/news/
https://healtheducationengland.sharepoint.com/:b:/s/WFTHubTeam-MaE/EaRqUQwvI_lBmXA70wg2zngBk_cxKaIgK-ZXhxUURXh0FA?e=xxKPJ6
https://portal.e-lfh.org.uk/Component/Details/726907
https://www.e-lfh.org.uk/programmes/hfe-for-patient-safety-level-1/


 

Advanced Practice Week 2021 Online Conference: Back to the Future 

HEE are inviting colleagues to participate in the free pan-Midlands regional event for 
Advanced Practice Week 21, which is being hosted by the HEE Midlands Faculty for 
Advancing Practice in partnership with the West Midlands Advanced Practice Forum, on 
behalf of the Midlands Workforce Transformation Improvement Collaborative.  

This event will be an online conference on Friday 12th November, 9am – 4.30pm with a host 
of interesting speakers and interactive sessions for delegates. 

Registration is now open – access the link here  

  
FURTHER INFORMATION  
  
By following @NHS_HealthEdEng you can keep up to date with new information and 
resources as they are published. Most importantly are the notifications of webinars 
being broadcast during the week.  
  
Right now, making sure we are communicating properly is obviously incredibly 
important. If there's any information you think is missing on HEE's webpages, please 
let us know by submitting your question to the HEE Q&A helpdesk.  
 
 
 

https://teams.microsoft.com/registration/K5Gn_5ewMUGcD9DoB1Wyqw,7yN0o1ZgD0qezHpCwaMp7A,rBTEm44T-UyhyOdX9dXsmA,7LNbq7mduEObxeI8ogGdiQ,H4XJrpTu5UGn47jUc4MmsA,VapNYhGUCECmTQTEf308kA?mode=read&tenantId=ffa7912b-b097-4131-9c0f-d0e80755b2ab
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-covid-19-information-trainees/frequently-asked-questions
https://t.co/A9FdipsACl?amp=1
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